
 POLICE COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

May 11, 2022 
 
Meeting called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Alderperson Sue Burgess. 
 

Police Committee members present were Alderpersons Sue Burgess and Donny Walden.  Also 
present were Mayor Page, Chief Wade and City Clerk Janet Waller. 
 
Alderperson Burgess made a motion to approve the Police Committee Meeting minutes of April 
12, 2022, seconded by Walden.    
 
Under Old Business:    
 
The junk vehicles have been getting moved.  Officers will continue to work on the issue. 
 
Chief Wade informed the committee of the upcoming Ag Safety Day on June 25th.  Chief Wade 
will be in charge of bicycle safety.  Chief Wade would like to possibly buy a bike and have a 
drawing for a free bicycle.   
 
The committee would like to have the police squads marked again instead of an unmarked 
squad.   
 
Under New Business: 
 
The committee would like to change the age of drivers for golf carts down to age 16.  The 
change will be placed on the agenda for council. 
 
A part-time officer was interviewed and the committee would like to vote on hiring at the Special 
Meeting May 25.    
 
Yards that need mowed was discussed. 
 
Items to be purchased with grant money are: 
 Haligan tool   $249 
    $269 
    $60 for shipping 
 Bolt master cutters  $237.99 
 Optics for rifle $1225.00 
 
Chief Wade had a tire repaired.   The squad may need tires in the near future.   
 
Clean up day is Saturday, May 14th.   An officer may be needed to assist with traffic for safety. 
 
Officers will be working on traffic control and continued training. 
 
The committee adjourned at 6:47 pm.    
 
Janet Waller, City Clerk 


